
Appendix A.1

Responses to Comments received on 60-day Federal Register
Notice

An agency may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information unless it displays a 
currently valid OMB control number. The OMB # for the described information collection is 0970-0XXX and the expiration date is 
XX/XX/XXXX.



1. The following comment was received in response to the 60-day Federal Register Notice on 
June 3, 2021 from a program manager at Start Early:

My colleagues and I appreciate the opportunity to comment and are wondering: 1) if the six sites 
mentioned in the proposed information collection have already been selected and 2) if not, is OPRE 
seeking recommendations for sites OR for site selection criteria?  

The response to this comment is as follows:

Thank you for your interest in the Head Start REACH study and for this question. In an earlier step, we 
asked key informants identified by the project for nominations for sites with strong practices around the 
recruitment, selection, enrollment, and retention of families facing adversities; we also asked key 
informants to weigh in on our draft selection criteria. We are currently considering a preliminary list of 
sites based on the selection criteria developed by the project team. We certainly welcome suggestions for 
criteria that we should be considering when selecting sites. Although we are not actively seeking 
additional recommendations for sites, if there are particular sites the project team should consider, we 
welcome those suggestions as well. 

2. The following comment was received in response to the 60-day Federal Register Notice on 
June 4, 2021 from an individual at University of Texas at Austin:

Can parents participating in the not enrolled in Head Start focus group be recruited from the Head Start -
eligible wait list?

The response to this comment is as follows:

Thank you for your interest in the Head Start REACH study and for your suggestion about recruiting 
parents not enrolled in Head Start from the Head Start-eligible wait list. We are still working on finalizing
the design for the case studies, but our current plan is to recruit parents not enrolled in Head Start from 
partner organizations that the Head Start programs partners with for the recruitment and enrollment of 
families facing adversities. We believe these parents will be able to offer important insights about the 
barriers to Head Start participation as well as their reasons for choosing alternate programs. Some of these
parents may also be on the Head Start-eligible wait list but we will not exclusively recruit parents from 
the wait lists. 

1


